Minutes from Parks and Recreation Board meeting: May 14, 2013
Meeting called to order at 6:31. In attendance, Gabby Kraus, Chair, Craig Bloxzinsky, Vice Chair,
Paula and Ken Withrow, Joan Van Ham, Dean Lambeth mayor and Bob Fitzsimons rec coordinator.

Item one: Karla King Lain resigned her position on the Advisory Board. Liz Houston moves up from
alternate member to an official member of the Board. We are in need of an alternate to serve on the
Board.

item two: Bus trip- Paula reported on the need for another wine trip in the first part of December, She
will set up the trip and Joan Van Ham will be the bus leader because Paula and Ken will be unavailable to
be the monitor and leader of the trip. Dean suggested a winery that has a restaurant on site. The
winery is off Hwy 40.

Item three: Joan read off a list of the bands that she has booked for the summer music series “Boogie in
the Park”. She had filled all but 3 spots for the entire summer series. This led to a further discussion
about the concerts and the need for 2 parking spaces to be reserved for the bands. Of note, “Machine
Gun” will be playing on July 4™ from 4 to 7. All of the other concerts will be held on Sundays from 4-7.

Item Four: Due to the lack of participants, Ken Withrow said that this would be his last watercoler class
for this year. Me will resume his classes in the spring of 2014. On another item, Ken needs to get a copy
of the Ocean Front Park pavilion so that he can make a print that can be lithographed and sold to the
public. The cost for the lithographs for the public would be $25.00 as long as we buy in lots of 100,

Meeting adjourned at 7:20

Bob Fitzsimaons reporting.



